Dear Parent(s)
Greetings!

We declare the reopening of school after summer break for grade IX to XIl on 1°t July 2020 and for grade Pre-
Nursery to VIIl on 6™ July 2020, but obvious in an online mode. We all know that this is a year filled with a lot
of unexpected events but the school has left no stone unturned to make education available at your doorsteps.
Various modes of online edification were practiced in order to present quality education to your ward. We
were well aware that due to circumstances it was not possible for students to enjoy vacation outside their
home. So, we launched the virtual summer camp and planned the VEP, matching lines with the Competency
Based Education formula of CBSE. Their competencies in language, physical fitness and creative expressions
were developed superbly during this time. For more updates, Please join us at
https://www.facebook.com/vbssuryanagarl/?ref=bookmarks

Since we have to continue with the online mode of deliverance, following are some guidelines to help you
adjust better with the new system-

e Ensure that your ward attends all online classes on regular basis.

e We conduct 2 hours classes on daily basis as per new schedule to avoid more of screen time
e Kindly keep a check on your child’s screen time. Even for homework / self-study as well.
e Develop a habit of regular work completion by your ward.

e |n case you have any queries kindly ask the class teacher through what’s app message.
e Lay stress on good manners/ softness and politeness of speech.

e Encourage your ward for maximum participation in competitions and celebrations.

e Praise you child’s efforts without worrying about the result.

e If there is any change in the contact number, kindly inform the class teacher.

e Spend quality time with your ward.

e Kindly be regular in attending PTM.

Evaluation System

This pandemic situation has left us more to be connected with you all through online platform only. To assess
your ward's academic progress, we are going to conduct online Periodic Assessment-1/Unit Test 1 in the last
week of July 2020. Details of the conduction of PA-1/UT1, Syllabus and weightage of marks will be provided
by the class teacher in due course of time.

Health & Wellness care

As the lockdown is easing up step by step kindly ensure your family’s well being by following these-
e Move out of the home only when it is required.
e Use clean and hygienic masks while going out.
e Frequently wash your hands with soap and water and use hand sanitizers.
e Avoid crowded places.

Stay more than one arm's length distance from persons sick with flu.

Take adequate sleep and rest.

Drink plenty of water/liquids and eat nutritious food.

e Practice eye exercises.

e Indulge time in self-care.

e Spend time fruitfully. Practice the activities taught in virtual summer camp.

“It makes a big difference in your life when you stay positive.”
Warm Regards
DR. MANJUSHA JOSHI

PRINCIPAL
VIDYA BHARATI SCHOOL
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